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Betty Lawyer 

We just got home from a wonderful week at our San Clemente time 
share. The weather was wonderful and the sunsets were beautiful. 
On Thursday night they had a free concert on the beach and over 
2000 people came. They played music for over 2 hours and we sat on 
the balcony, played cards and listened to the music. What surprised 
me was that nobody left until it was over and they even played an en-
core. People brought their picnics and large groups of people got to-
gether with no problems. I was impressed. 

Before San Clemente we went to Cowtown Singles' Picnic at the 
Wickers. Over 30 members and friends came and brought their pot-
luck dishes, enjoyed social, ate hamburgers and hot dogs and just 
had a good time. It was so gracious of Linda and Phil to invite us to 
their lovely home. Thanks to Dede, Teryl and everyone else who 
helped clean up and get ready and the group that helped clean up 
afterward. Phil Vinokur did his usual fun job of calling several tips in 
the pool so dancers could get their ducky badges. Of course it would-
n’t have been a picnic without the grilled hamburgers and hot-dogs 
that Don Hendrickson and Dede grilled up for us. It was great to see 
so many of our members that we hadn’t seen for a long time.  Thanks 
again to the Wickers and all our friends that came and made the pic-
nic such a success. 

Remember class is starting on September 13 and it is coming fast.  
Try to bring a friend or two.  Maybe even take them out to dinner first.  
Just a thought, not required. We have flyers and cards to pass out at 
Cowtown. Come to our Ice Cream Social Dance on August 4th and 
pick some up. 

Our next meeting is at Nikko’s. The food is good and we meet at 5:30 
if you want to join us for dinner. The meeting will start when most of 
the members are done eating. Come join us. 

Keep Cool!! 

        Dan and Betty 

Web site: http//www.cowtown-singles-square-dance.org  



Round Dance Cuer 

Howard Delcambre 7:00-10:00 

Squares 8—10:30 

Nikkos Burgers 

9295 Magnolia Ave 

Riverside, CA 

Dinner 5:30 

Meeting 6:15 (Approx) 

GeneStauffer 

It’s time to start the 2018 membership drive! 
  
Your low $20.00 annual club dues for 2018 are due 
by our second dance in October, that’s Friday, Oc-
tober 20th! 
  
Why so early? I need to collect all the dues, pre-
pare a report of all 2018 club members and file that 
report with CCHA by November 1st for the club’s 
insurance. 
  
Once again Cowtown Singles Square Dance club is 
generously offering cash prizes to encourage you 
to renew your membership (on time). All members 
that renew by October 20th will be entered to win; 
 
First Prize            $100.00 
Second Prize      $50.00 
Third Prize           $50.00 
The drawing will be held at the Nov. 3rd dance 
  
If you are one of our 2017 class graduates that 
joined our club, you are automatically entered. 
  
Dues can be paid to any club officer or mailed to: 
Gene Stauffer 
22720 Highview Ln 
Moreno Valley, CA 92557 
  
Checks should be made payable to Cowtown Sin-
gles Square Dance. 
        Gene 

Aug 4 

Aug 18 



Bruce & Lois Roberts 

Wow, can it really be August already?! Sure 
goes by quickly, doesn't it? Bruce and I had a 
very nice vacation to Monterey, Ca. We are hop-
ing everyone has had a great summer doing fun 
stuff or just relaxing.  
 
Keep in mind our class will be starting Wednes-
day, Sept 13th.  Please be passing out cards and 
flyers and inviting your friends and neighbors 
 
Everyone had a super good time Cowtown Sin-
gles pool picnic at the Wickers. There was danc-
ing in the pool, lots of great food and visiting 
with friends. 
 
 Hope everyone has a wonderful rest of the sum-
mer and just stay safe and well. 
     Bruce and Lois 

OPEN 

Volunteer(s) needed 
? 

Carolyn Griswould 

Hey all, 
 
Hope you are enjoying your summer.  I'm look-
ing forward to the cooler weather already.   
 
I sent out a couple of cards.  Carolyn Ulrich's 
mother passed away this month. 
 
You know she been sick for some time now.   We 
need to wrap our arms around her when we see 
her. 
   
Gene and Susan Stauffer were in a serious car 
accident so we want to keep them in our  
prayers for a speedy recovery.   
  
If you know of someone who needs a card sent 
out to them, please let me know. 
 
See ya soon, 
 
Carolyn Griswould 
gris3woody@aol.com 

Dede Weatherwax Aug 5 

Deana Gascoigne Aug 6 

Scott Adams Aug 8 

Nancy Saxon Aug 21 

Bonnie Swanson Aug 27 

Don Hendrickson Aug 27 

Gretchen Cheney Aug 29 

If you have any ideas or suggestions 
for a fun social activity, let us know 
and help us organize it. 

Thanks to all of our members that came out 
and supported the picnic. What a great 
group of members and friends! We had awe-
some help to set up, everyone came to have 
a good time and eat delicious potluck food. 
By the time everyone left, most of the clean-
up was done. Seems like in just minutes. 
Hope all of you that didn’t make it this year 
can come to the next one. They’re always 
fun. 

The Wicker, Phil and Linda 


